

Chapel Chat



The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 113 Circulation: 149 Date: Friday 2nd July

Dear Parents/Carers,

The weeks seem to be flying by and we are now in July the final month of the academic year which hardly seems possible!



You will see opposite the classes and their teachers for next year. The staff will be working on the transition for children into their new classes and teachers for September. Thank goodness it seems a world away from this time last year when we were having to remotely give you information about next academic year.

Finally, I feel as though I should very quickly mention an important football match on Saturday evening. Let's hope our cross of St George is still flying on Monday morning!

Graham Almond

Eat Them To Defeat Them!

This week the carrots have been defeated. Next week it is the turn of broccoli. To defeat them next week may well be a trickier task.

(especially for Mr Almond!)

"Hasta La Vista Broccoli!"



COVID-19 Notification

If you need to inform the school of any COVID-19 related issues (positive tests, isolation etc) out of school hours please use the school COVID email address:

Covid19@chapel-cit.co.uk to keep us updated.

Staff, children, parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by 'NHS Test and Trace'. Thank you.

Staffing: September 2021

We are pleased to be able to share with you the teaching staff and the year groups that they will be teaching in, in September.

December	Mrc Overton
Reception	Mrs Overton

Year 1 Miss Smith

Year 2 Miss McGregor

Year 3 Mr Smith*

Year 4 Miss Hanson

Year 5 Mrs Bell

Mrs Pruhs-Borrell

Year 6 Mr Shaw

* Mr Smith is covering the remainder of Miss Vines' adoption leave.

You will notice the absence of Miss Fordham who has secured a new job teaching at St Margaret's CE Primary School, Withern. We thank Miss Fordham for all of her hard work since she joined the school in September 2014 and wish her every success in the future.

The Leadership Team is be made up of Mr Almond (Headteacher), Mrs Pruhs-Borrell (Deputy Headteacher/SENDCo), Mr Shaw (Key Stage 2 Leader) and Mrs Overton (EYFS/Key Stage 1 Leader)

The children will get the chance to spend some time with their new teacher before we break up for the summer holidays.

Friday 23rd July 2021

End of Term 6 (School Year)

Thursday 2nd September 2021

Start of Term 1 (School Year 2021-2022)



Chapel Champions: 2nd July 2021



Achievement Award

Reception Aidan: sitting independently and following instructions.

Lavinia: helping other children in the classroom to keep safe and telling an adult if she spots risks.

Year 1 Emilie: improvement with her reading and fluency. Leighton: being more independent and inquisitive about how to keep himself safe.

Year 2 Asa: being an amazing role model in all areas of his learning. Tyler-Jay: thinking carefully about staying safe when playing on the playground.

Year 3 Bella: her outstanding commitment to her reading. Keria: knowing how to safely help someone who has

suffered a cardiac arrest.

Year 4 Zac: creative story writing. Neveah: safely chopping food whilst making Brazilian

bread.

Year 5 Jack: fantastic improvement of sentence Lixuan: showing a mature approach to safety in everything

control and language use in English. he do

Year 6 Layla: lighting up Year 6 with her positive and en- Imogen: fantastic effort in swimming this week.

thusiastic outlook.

In school this week...



Chopping skills in DT: Year 2



Practical Maths: Year 3



Spelling Shed: Year 5



Non fiction writing: Year 4





Values Award: Safety

Story time: Reception

Holiday Activities and Food Programme

We are delighted to be able to inform you that whilst school will be closed for teaching during the summer there will be activities on our site for 16 days during the summer holidays. Our school sport provider JB Sports will be running and administering the programme.

The Holiday Activities and Food Programme is a national initiative that is funded by the government. The programme is free for children who are is eligible for benefit-related free school meals. Those not eligible will be able to book on to the programme too.

The activities taking place will include arts and crafts, sports and games plus cooking and understanding food. Children will be provided with at least one hot meal per day as part of the programme.

A CHINA

Lincolnshire

COUNTY COUNCIL

Working for a better future

Department for Education

As JB Sports will be running the programme we will be sending a letter out directly from them next week to give you all of the information you will need together with information about how to book places for your child or children.